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☐ ☐ ☒

1 The monthly operations report for Downer has been included with this report.  The report 
includes data on Downer’s district wide operations activities which are presented on a town-by-
town basis. 

2 Several service have been received over the summer months with the Kakapo scheme in 
particular struggling at times.  Downer staff have found several leaks and faulty connections 
however this work is ongoing. 

3 The table below shows all of the projects that are currently planned for Te Anau Rural Water 
Supply in 2018/19.   

Project Name Type Year Budget Staff Comments 

Consent renewal 
preparation (Ramparts) 

REN 2018/19 $20,000 Underway 

Consent Renewal 
Preparation (Kakapo) 

REN 2018/19 $20,000 Underway 

Replacement tanks 
(Kakapo) 

REN 2018/19 $40,000 Tanks constructed, 
awaiting delivery. 

Consent Renewal 
Preparation 
(Homestead) 

REN 2018/19 $20,000 Underway 

Consent Renewal 
Preparation 
(Princhester) 

REN 2018/19 $20,000 Underway 

Loans 

4 The table below outlines the community loans as at 30 June 2018.  The interest rate applicable on 
these loans for the 2018/19 year is 4.65%. 

 Business Unit Balance June 2017 Years Remaining 

Electrical Upgrade 26960 $9,537 4 

Te Anau Water Renewal 26960 $8,827 1 



 

Reserves 

5 Reserves are projected as: 

 Opening balance 

30 June 18 

Long Term Plan 
balance at  30 June 18 

Forecast Closing 30 
June 18 

Te Anau Rural 
General Reserve 

$1,525 $1,525 $1,525 
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☐ ☒ ☐

1 To outline the steps required to transfer the Duncraigen rural water supply the Pamu (Landcorp) 
and seek a recommendation to proceed with the transfer. 

Southland District Council (Council) have sought legal advice as to the appropriate steps needed 
to transfer the Duncraigen rural water supply to Pamu.  It has been advised that the next step is 
seek a recommendation from the Te Anau Rural Water Supply Subcommittee (the 
Subcommittee) to proceed and then take that recommendation to the Services and Assets 
Committee (the Committee) for approval. 

 



3 The Te Anau Rural Water Supply Subcommittee has been considering for some time the option 
of transferring the Duncraigen Rural Water Supply to Pamu (Landcorp) 

4 Council has sought legal advice to ascertain the appropriate steps to follow in this process as 
difficulties have arisen in similar transfers elsewhere in New Zealand. 

5 The Local Government Act 2002 does not prevent the transfer of this scheme as it is not a 
drinking water supply. 

6 Council have sought legal advice as to the appropriate steps needed to transfer the Duncraigen 
rural water supply to Pamu.  The suggested steps are as follows: 

(a) seek agreement in principle from the Subcommittee to proceed to negotiate a transfer. 

(b) if approved, to have the Committee consider the Subcommittee’s recommendation. 

(c) if approved staff negotiate and document a draft transfer agreement (subject to 
Subcommittee approval). 

(d) take the final agreement to the Committee for approval. 

(e) Implement the transfer in accordance with the terms of the agreement. 

7 Council does not consider this is an item of significance in terms of Section 76 of the Local 
Government Act 2002. 

8 That the Subcommittee agrees in principle to proceed to negotiate a transfer. 

9 If the recommendation is to proceed, approval to do so will also be sought from the Service and 
Assets Committee. 
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